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The late Miss C. E. Douglas bequeathed, subject to the liferent 
of her sister, the residue of her estate for the purpose of establish­
ing and endowing in conjunction with the funds bequeathed by 
her brother, the late John Brown Douglas, a whole-time Chair 
or Professorship of Roman or Civil Law.

The Sir Ernest Cassel Educational Trustees have renewed for a 
further period of three years their grant of ^300 a year for the 
teaching of Russian.

The sum of ^500 was received from an anonymous donor for 
the Paediatric Equipment Fund.

Emeritus-Professor Bower presented to the Department of 
Botany a Zeiss Research Microscope and a collection of scientific 
pamphlets and of lantern slides.

Emeritus-Professor Graham Kerr formally conveyed to the 
University personal property in the form of scientific memoirs, 
apparatus, specimens and various zoological preparations and 
other material.

The Bellahouston Bequest Fund Trustees gave to the Hunterian 
Museum 19 plaster casts of cameos of Roman Emperors.

A number of letters written by Mazzini, Garibaldi and Kossuth 
to her late husband’s father were presented by Mrs. M. H. 
Me Adam.

An anonymous donor presented to the University a bronze 
medal in memory of the late Professor Bowman, to be called 
“ The Bowman Medal ” and to be awarded in the ordinary class 
of Moral Philosophy.

The members of the staff, students and employees presented a 
portrait of the late Professor Cormack to the Engineering 
Department.

The Chancellor presented to the University Library a copy of 
Muirhead Bone’s Old Spain.

Mr. Alexander Whitelaw of Gartshore made to the Hunterian 
Museum a further gift of objects from the Roman Fort on the 
Barr Hill.

Dr. Malcolm A. M. Sinclair, New South Wales, presented to 
the University a marble bust of Novella D’Andrea, one of the 
earliest known women teachers.

Mrs. H. L. Tidy, London, presented an album containing 43 
letters and notes addressed by Dr. Thomas Chalmers to her great­
grandfather, Mr. William Buchanan, Glasgow.

The D.D. gown, hood and cap of the late Dr. William F. Bade 
were presented to the University by his widow.


